A meeting of the Lake Committee, Block 27, Lake Lot Owners Association, was held on October 5, 2014, at 19702 Shoreline Circle, Plattsmouth, NE 68048.
Lake Committee members present included Bob Sudduth, Chris Brazeal, Mic Buscher, Pat Yarusso, Jack Isenhart and Ernie Quintana. Committee members absent were Steve Villamonte, Jason Stigge, Dave Smith, Jimmy Abrams and Pete Miller.
The Lake Committee meeting was called to order at 4pm.
Agenda: To review action items presented at the Annual meeting of Block 27, Lake Lot Owners Association, and to discuss and prepare a fiscal year 2015 plan of operations of projected expenditures by the Lake and Grounds Committees for Board of Directors approval.
1. Fish Stocking: A total of $1,000 was allocated by the Board of Directors in FY 2014 for purchase of Largemouth Bass. Due to a lack of available Bass only $345.50 was expended resulting in a total of 177 (four to eight inch Bass) purchased and stocked into the lake.  An invoice for $345.50 has been received from Willow Lake Fish Hatchery and will be routed to the Association Treasurer for payment. The Lake Committee requests permission to use the balance of the FY 2014 fish stocking funds ($654.50) to immediately purchase available Walleye stock fish.
2. Control of Exotic Fish (Primarily Asian Carp and Gar): Concern was raised over the need to manage if not eliminate exotic fish from the lake.The Lake Committee recommends that a contract be entered into to remove exotic fish from the lake by means of Electro shocking (Utilizing the same system/operation as was used in the past). The Lake Committee recommends that Electro Shocking occur in the spring of 2015 and that the Board budgets for Electro Shocking every two years after that or until exotics are eliminated. The Lake Committee is available to discuss options for funding Electro Shocking operations in FY2015. 
3. Dredging of Lake: The Board has budgeted $5,000 for dredging in FY 2015. The Lake Committee requests information/direction from the Board as to what action is need by the Lake Committee specific to dredging. When dredging is initiated, the Lake Committee recommends that dredging operations begin at areas of the lake adjacent to association open/undeveloped land for ease of disposal of the dredged material and to evaluate efficiency of dredge operations.
4. Well Power Supply: The main power line lead from the OPPD power pole to Association Well House #1 is decades old and urgently needs to be replaced. Failure of the power line lead would result in shut down of Wells #2 and #3 (The primary wells providing water to the Association Lake). Committee member Jimmy Abrams is the lake committee point of contact and can provide additional information as to estimated costs and work involved. The Committee lists this project as priority #1.
5. Algae Control:  In FY 2014 the Board approved purchasing of Algaecide to provide for two applications. During the summer of 2014 only one application was necessary due to the cooler wet season, therefore a small supply of algaecide remains for use in FY 2015. The committee requests $500 be budgeted for the purchase of additional Algaecide to allow for an anticipated two applications in FY 2015.  
6. Wellhead Protection: The Committee highly recommends that the Board approve the purchase and installation of protective bollards (or like object) for placement around well head #2 and #3. This is necessary to mitigate any inadvertent vehicle strike to our well heads and power panels. Committee point of contact is Jason Stigge.
7. Pump House Gate: The committee recommends that the Board approve the purchase and installation of a new heavy duty ranch gate to secure Association pump house road. The existing gate is damaged (but operational) and in need of a better system to avoid daisy chain lockouts. Committee point of contact is Jason Stigge.
8. Clean Up/Disposal of Well #1 Surplus Material: The Lake Committee requests direction from the Board as to clean up or disposal of old well pump and well head pipe material left over from the now inoperable Well #1. The Lake Committee is available to assist as directed. Committee point of contact Jack Isenhart.
9. Walking Trail: Members of the Lake committee will walk the northern reach of the proposed walking trail (From a point just west of well #3 to the west end of the Lake) to better understand the topography and work necessary to establish a manageable trail alignment. The committee recommends that budgeted FY 2015 funds be used to mechanically rough in (remove vegetation) a trail alignment this fiscal year. 
10. Mowing of Association Common Areas: The Lake Committee requests instruction on how the Board would like to administer the mowing contract. The Lake Committee is available to assist as needed.
11. Tree Removal: The lake Committee requests instruction on how the Board would like to administer the Tree Removal activity. The Lake Committee is available to assist as needed.
12. Association Member Responsibilities: The Lake Committee recommends that a notice be issued to all home/lot owners reminding of our responsibility to take appropriate action to prevent erosion of the shoreline and for grounds maintenance.
13. Lake Plant Growth: Concern was raised by the Lake Committee as to the growth of aquatic Lilly Pads and Cat Tails within the Lake. The concern voiced is the ability of these plants to expand their reach into the lake and impede on the recreational quality/use of the lake. The Lake Committee will study and discuss this issue at the next meeting of the lake committee.
14. Fish Habitat: The Committee supports the establishment of fish habitat for Lake game fish. A suggestion was raised that we may want to wait on placement of habitat until after dredging is conducted along the northwest shoreline. Additional discussion on this recommendation will occur at the next meeting of the Lake Committee.

The meeting of the Lake Committee was adjourned at 4:55pm.

Ernie Quintana
Chair, Lake Committee
